TOWN OF PORTERFIELD
MONTHLY TOWN BOARD MEETING
WEDNESDAY, June 8, 2022

Chair Dennis Bergeson called the monthly meeting to order at 6:00 PM with 13 in attendance.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Don Limberg made a motion to approve the agenda as listed. Audrey Guseck seconded the
motion. Roll Call: Audrey Guseck —yes, Don Limberg — yes, Dennis Bergeson —yes. Motion
approved.

Audrey Guseck made a motion to approve the minutes as read. Don Limberg seconded the
motion. Roll Call: Audrey Guseck —yes, Don Limberg — yes, Dennis Bergeson — yes. Motion
approved.

Wendell Philipps gave the Treasurer’s Report noting the total cash on hand as of May 31, 2022
was $391,736.96. Don Limberg made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report as presented.
Audrey Guseck seconded the motion. Roll Call: Audrey Guseck — yes, Don Limberg — yes,
Dennis Bergeson — yes. Motion approved.

Open Floor: Carrie Brazeau spoke about running for Marinette County Clerk of Court position.

Audrey Guseck made a motion to approve the liquor license for the River’s Edge, Green Acres,
Moose Lodge, Corner Grille, Rider’s Tavern and Porterfield Pit Stop along with cigarette licenses
for Green Acres, Rider’s Tavern and Porterfield Pit Stop. Don Limberg seconded the motion.
Roll Call: Audrey Guseck — yes, Don Limberg — Yes, Dennis Bergeson - yes. Licenses approved.

Audrey Guseck made a motion to accept the operator’s licenses as listed with the exception of
Susette Wardecke and Brian Furst who must provide their Server Certificate before their license
is issued. Don Limberg seconded the motion. Roll Call: Audrey Guseck —yes, Don Limberg —
Yes, Dennis Bergeson - yes. Licenses approved.

Roadwork: The Town is currently patching roads and waiting for culverts to be dropped off.
NEA and Scott are up 15% from last year. The Town will be paving River Drive once Porterfield
Country Music Fest is finished. Gravel is being secured. Town and Country Tree Service has
been contracted to clean up roadsides from the damage left from the snow and wind storms.
Sign posts will be replaced on stolen/worn posts. Some other road signs will be replaced due to
age and inability to read them.

Fire Commission: The new tender should be in full operation by Saturday. There have been
minor calls this past month which the Department has handled.

Cemetery Committee: Everything looks good. Bill Sporrer will be donating a tree as well as Kim
and Dave Witte for the Cemetery. Thank you to these families for their donations.



Recycling/Solid Waste: Now running smoothly. Praise went out to our Chair, Dennis Bergeson,
for making ramps for the recycling center for safety and ease of dropping off recyclables.

Building Permits: Doing fine with transition of building inspectors.

Correspondence was read and bills were paid.

Don Limberg made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:45 PM. Audrey Guseck seconded the
motion. Roll Call: Audrey Guseck —yes, Don Limberg — yes, Dennis Bergeson — yes. Meeting
adjourned.

The next meeting is Wednesday, July 13, 2022 at 6 PM at the Porterfield Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Linstad, Clerk



